
 

 

 
 

   
 

     
 
 

 
 

  
 
            

            
     

           
         

         
  

        
         

        
         

         
          
   

 
      
         
        

      
     
       

 
           

       
 

                 
              

             
           

 
      

   
 
 

12 August 2021 

By email only: 

Dear 

FOI 24/2021 

I write in connection with your request for information processed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 and received in the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Derbyshire on the 21/07/2021, and detailed below: 

1. Please could I have copies of any Police Crime Commissioner (PCC) reports 
AND/OR Tactical Assessments produced relating to your force’s use of mobile 
phone data extraction technology between 01/01/2019 and the present day 
(15/06/2021). 

NOTE: By ‘mobile phone data extraction technology and/or software’, I refer to the 
hardware and/or software used by the force to conduct such digital searches, which 
can include the extraction of pictures, text messages and information on the Cloud. 
Examples of such technology include Cellebrite kiosks or MSAB XRY software, 
allowing the force to access information on a suspect/witness’ device, as per the 
definition of digital forensics laid out by the NPCC and College of 
Policing’s definition: 

Digital forensics is the process by which information is extracted from data storage 
media (eg, devices, remote storage and systems associated with computing, imaging, 
image comparison, video processing and enhancement [including CCTV], audio 
analysis, satellite navigation, communications), rendered into a useable form, 
processed and interpreted for the purpose of obtaining intelligence for use in 
investigations, or evidence for use in criminal proceedings. 

This letter confirms that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) for 
Derbyshire does not hold the information that you have requested. 

If you are not satisfied with our response to your request, under Section 17 of the FOIA of the 
FOIA you are entitled to ask for an internal review of our decision. Any internal review needs to 
be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of this response and state why you are 
unhappy with the response. You can submit an internal review in the following ways: 

* emailing the OPCC Inbox – 
PCCOffice@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK or; 

https://www.app.college.police.uk/app-content/investigations/forensics/#digital-forensics
mailto:PCCOffice@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK


 

 

       
       

  
 

 
 

            
 

 
                

          
          

         
 

     
  

 
        

    
  

  
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
  

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

* writing to the OPCC at – 
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall 
Ripley 
Derbyshire 
DE5 3RS 
By phone – 0300 122 6000 (as a reasonable adjustment under the Equality Act 
2010). 

If you are not satisfied with the outcome of the internal review under Section 50 of the FOIA you 
can apply directly to the Information Commissioner (ICO) for a decision. Generally, the ICO 
cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the internal review procedure provided by 
the OPCC. You can contact the ICO in the following ways: 

* online at the ICO – 
https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/ or; 

* writing to the ICO at – 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 

Yours sincerely 

Marie Romano 
Head of Compliance 
On behalf of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us

